
 
TRANSPORTATION SAFETY ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

CONSIDERATION ITEM 
CITY OF FAIR OAKS RANCH, TEXAS 

 
 
AGENDA TOPIC: Consideration and possible action on adding a four-way stop sign at the 

intersection of Keeneland Drive, Venturer, and Battle Intense  

DATE: February 5, 2025 

REQUESTER: Richard Nichols, Resident 
 

 
REQUEST 

Location/Situation for Review and Description of Concerns 

Intersection of Keeneland Drive, Venturer, and Battle Intense. Motorist on either Venturer or 
Battle Intense need to pull part way into the intersection with Keeneland Drive to get a clear 
picture of oncoming traffic.   

Desired Outcome/Resolution 

Make this a four-way stop.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
STAFF REPORT 

 
Public Works Comments 

At the City Council February 1, 2024 City Council workshop, staff led a workshop on the City’s 
General Engineering Consultant’s Intersection Analysis for Battle Intense and Keeneland Drive. A 
presentation of the Analysis is attached.  

The analysis shows a four-way stop is not warranted based on observed left-turn conflicts, on 
observed pedestrian activity, on approach sight distances, on comparison of cross-street operating 
characteristics, and on alignment of cross streets. After the presentation, the City Council 
determined a four-way stop was not warranted and a stop bar be placed further out.  

Vegetation trimming has been completed. The stop bar on Battle Intense is scheduled to be 
repainted further out into Keeneland Drive this spring. A radar feedback sign has been budgeted 
in this fiscal year and upon receipt, will be considered for this intersection.  

Public Safety Comments 

No concerns once the sight issue is resolved. There have been no reported collisions at this 
intersection because of limited sight or lack of a four-way stop.  

Estimated Costs, including but not limited to, required studies / analysis 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

COMMITTEE ACTION / MOTION 
 
I move to recommend ………. 
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